
Artist Guild of the Bighorns 
 

Artist Agreement 
 
Each individual artist will pay a yearly membership fee 
of $25.  The membership must be current to be able to 
display art at the CCC and participate in Guild shows. 
 
The members will be required to attend Guild meetings 
(schedule and number to be determined).  They will also 
be required to volunteer at art events at the Cowboy 
Carousel Center not limited to Guild events.  They must 
volunteer to help maintain the Guild art displays and 
work with other members to rotate the artwork through 
the available display spaces on whatever schedule is 
decided by the guild membership.  They may also be 
required to help remove and temporarily store the 
artwork as necessary for other events scheduled at the 
CCC. 
 
The three main rooms of the CCC and the hallway to the 
offices will be available for members to display 
artwork.  The work will be rotated through the spaces 
on a regular schedule voted on by the membership.  
Space and number of pieces will be determined by the 
amount of artists showing and space availability. 
 
Each piece of art must have the artist’s name, phone 
number, cost of the piece and an inventory number 
visible on the lower right corner below the frame of 
the piece attached in such a way that it will stay 
attached when the piece is moved.  Name of the piece, 
medium, etc. are optional. Each piece must be framed or 
mounted with a wire for hanging.  Other options will 
need to be approved. 
 
Each piece brought to the center will be catalogued 
with the artist’s information and an inventory number 
for the piece.  Sales will be handled directly by the 
artist.  The artist will be responsible for collecting 
the money, delivering the artwork, paying the Guild 10% 
of each sale price and confirming the piece is removed 



from the inventory.  Any pieces removed from the CCC 
but not sold will also need to be removed from the 
inventory. 
 
The CCC and Guild will provide two shows a year for 
members to sell their art.  Members will be required to 
assist in setting up and staffing the show.  The CCC 
will organize and promote these two shows.  The Guild 
will receive 25% of all sales from each sale at these 
shows.  
 
Based on availability, the CCC will provide a room 
along the hallway if a member would like to have a 
private show.  The member will be responsible for 
promoting, displaying and staffing the show.  The 
member will pay the Guild 10% of sales from personal 
shows. 
 
Arts Along the Bighorns will not be held accountable 
for any guild member’s artwork that is damaged or 
stolen. Member indemnifies, saves and holds harmless 
CCC, its members, agents and assigns from any and all 
losses, claims, actions or proceedings of every kind 
and character which may be initiated by any other 
persons or organizations and which arise directly or 
indirectly from the actions of Member while engaged in 
the activities contemplated by membership in CCC. 
Member hereby acknowledges that Member has carefully 
read all of the provisions of this agreement, fully 
understands same, and voluntarily signs this document 
as a condition of membership in CCC. 
 
I agree to the conditions of this membership. 
 
_______________________________________ 
Artist Name (Please Print) 
 
_______________________________________     ___________ 
Artist signature                            Date 


